PENSION DISCLOSURES REQUIRED: Suggested Wordings for 2015
Updated March 2015

It is suggested that YMCAs include these notes to their accounts.  YMCAs will need to discuss specific wording with their own auditors.
This suggested wording reflects the latest scheme valuation.

1) Accounting policy:
<<YMCA>> participated in a multi-employer defined benefit pension plan for employees of YMCAs in England, Scotland and Wales, which was closed to new members and accruals on 30 April 2007.  The plan's actuary has advised that it is not possible to separately identify the assets and liabilities relating to <<YMCA>> for the purposes of FRS 17 disclosure.

The employer contributions in relation to the pension plan are determined by the Trustee based on advice from a qualified actuary and charged to the Statement of Financial Activities as made.

2) Pension Note:
<<YMCA>> participated in a contributory pension plan providing defined benefits based on final pensionable pay for employees of YMCAs in England, Scotland and Wales.  The assets of the YMCA Pension Plan are held separately from those of <<YMCA>> and at the year end these were invested in the Mercer Dynamic De-risking Solution, 40% matching portfolio and 60% in the growth portfolio and Schroder (property units only). 


The most recent completed three year valuation was as at 1 May 2014.  The assumptions used which have the most significant effect on the results of the valuation are those relating to the assumed rates of return on assets held before and after retirement of 5.35% and 3.85% respectively, the increase in pensions in payment of 3.3%, and the average life expectancy from normal retirement age (of 65) for a current male pensioner of 22.6 years, female 24.6 years, and 24.8 years for a male pensioner, female 26.9 years, retiring in 20 years time.  The result of the valuation showed that the actuarial value of the assets was £90.8m.  This represented 70% of the benefits that had accrued to members.
The plan’s actuary has advised that it is not possible to separately identify the assets and liabilities relating to <<YMCA>> for the purposes of FRS17 disclosure and accordingly the FRS17 deficit is not shown on the balance sheet.

The Pension Plan was closed to new members and future service accrual with effect from 30 April 2007.  With the removal of the salary linkage for benefits all employed deferred members became deferred members as from 1 May 2011.

The valuation prepared as at 1 May 2014 showed that the YMCA Pension Plan had a deficit of £38.7 million.  <<YMCA>> has been advised that it will need to make monthly contributions of £xx from 1 May 2015.  This amount is based on the current actuarial assumptions (as outlined above) and may vary in the future as a result of actual performance of the Pension Plan.  The current recovery period is 12 years commencing 1st May 2015.
In addition, <<YMCA>> may have over time liabilities in the event of the non-payment by other participating YMCAs of their share of the YMCA Pension Plan’s deficit.  It is not possible currently to quantify the potential amount that <<YMCA>> may be called upon to pay in the future.
